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MINUTES OF THE
MOUNT HOLYOKE COLLEGE
STUDENT-ATHLETE ADVISORY COMMITTEE (SAAC)

Sunday, April 13, 2008 ●  Kendade 305  ●  7 p.m.

Participants: 							
Danielle Babcock, Lacrosse
Katie Banaszak, Golf
Hannah Beatty, Training Room
Caralie Cahill, Equestrian
Erin Cain, Basketball
Kristen Cody, Lacrosse
Emily Coler, Equestrian
Elissa Center, Crew
Elise Fargonli, Cross Country
Vanessa Fong, Golf
Katie Frick, Field Hockey
Sarah Gray, Crew
Miss Hartley, Field Hockey
Arden Hemstreet, Soccer
Lori Hendricks, Athletics Administration (ex-officio)
Helena Jedziniak, Tennis
Rosa Marruffo, Volleyball
Natalie Martin, Track & Field
Lisa Nash, Swimming and Diving
Jess Olson, Basketball
Katie Ouellette, Crew
Bethany Paterson, Soccer
Natalia Sadaniantz, Swimming and Diving
Kate Shafir, Basketball
Hillela Simpson, Squash
Susanna Wilcox, Lacrosse
Grace Ziegler, Track and Field 

[Note: These minutes contain only actions taken (format votes or stated “sense of the meeting”). While certain items on the committee’s agenda were acted on at various times throughout the meeting, all final actions within a given topic are combined in these minutes for convenience of reference.]

The meeting was called to order at 7 p.m. eastern daylight time by the chair, Grace Zeigler. All members were present as noted above. 

1. 	Introductions.  Ms Zeigler welcomed members and introduced Head Athletic Trainer, Ellen Perrella.

2. 	Approval of Previous Committee Minutes. 

	It was VOTED

	“That the minutes of the March 30, 2008 meeting be approved with the following change: the new crew members, Elissa Center, Sarah Gray, and Katie Ouellette, need to be added into the attendance roster.  They were present at the meeting.”

3. 	Call for Nominations. Ms. Zeigler announced the call for nominations of vice chair and chair for next year.  Nominees’ personal statements need to be submitted to Lori Hendricks by Thursday, April 3.  Ms. Zeigler nominated Lisa Nash (Swimming and Diving) as chair, seconded by Arden Hemstreet (Soccer).  Kristen Cody (Lacrosse) nominated Susanna Wilcox (Lacrosse) for vice chair. In addition, Ms. Nash nominated Jess Olson (Basketball) seconded by Grace Zeigler (Track and Field) for vice chair. Erin Cain (Basketball) nominated Katharine Shafir (Basketball) for vice chair.

4. 	Health and Safety Issues.  Hannah Beatty (Training Room Representative) introduced herself as the chair of the Health and Safety subcommittee.   She provided a brief update on the work of her subcommittee, then introduced Ellen Perrella, Head Athletic Trainer, to talk about MHC health and safety policies and medical clearances.  

	Ms. Perrella informed members about the hot weather policy, which will mostly affect fall, preseason practices.  There is also a cold weather policy.  It has mostly impacted February practices for lacrosse, but also may affect postseason practices in the fall.  In addition to setting some benchmark standards, the cold weather policy asks coaches to use their judgment about holding outdoor practices in the cold, especially when there is precipitation.  

	Ms. Perrella informed the SAAC members about other health and safety policies including: MHC’s lightning policy, alcohol and drug use, team trips, hazing, and eating disorders.  She then opened the floor to questions about these policies that were included in the meeting agenda packet.  

	Ms. Perella informed members about Mersa, a strain of staff infection that is highly resistant to antibiotics.  Coaches have been educated, and there are signs in the locker rooms.  It looks like a spider bit and takes a long time to heal.  The number one prevention is to wash your hands often.  There should be no sharing of soap, razors, or towels. 

	Ms. Perrella concluded by talking about the medical clearance policy.  The training room staff has tried to simplify procedure.  Please share the deadlines with your teammates.   

	SAAC members should work with their coaches and captains to ensure that these health and safety policies, intended to create a safe environment for student-athletes, are followed.   Ms. Zeigler thanked Ms. Perrella for coming. 
5. 	NEWMAC SAAC. Lisa Nash informed members about the NEWMAC SAAC meeting held on April 6 at Worchester Polytechnic Institute. The group talked about sportsmanship: its definition and the expected conduct.  MHC received compliments on its new track.  The meeting closed with a discussion of ways to improve the image of the NEWMAC.  Ms. Nash reminded members about the NEWMAC’s website.  

6. 	MHC SAAC Website Update. Elise Fargnoli (Cross Country) informed members about her meeting with Mike Raposa, Sports Information Director.  We will have included on the website our SAAC roster, mission statement, job description, and subcommittees.  One new idea included uploading pictures of SAAC members and the SAAC executive board.  It was suggested that these pictures be taken at the last SAAC meeting. 

7. 	Approval of MHC SAAC Mission Statement and SAAC Member Job Description. The Executive Board put forward a new mission statement and job description for SAAC members.  They opened the floor to members for questions or suggestions about the proposed mission statement and job description.  There was a motion for approval.  The motion was seconded.  The mission statement and job description was approved unanimously.

8. 	Announcements. 

	a.	Nominations for 2008-2009 SAAC members are due from coaches to Lori 	Hendricks no later than April 21, 2008. 
	b. 	Current SAAC members were reminded to bring their new SAAC representatives 	to the April 27, 2008 meeting. 

9. 	Other Business. Ms. Zeigler thanked members for their help with the luggage fundraising activity.  She also reminded members to have their teams sign the paw print board in Kendall Hall to welcome prospective student-athletes. 

10. Next Meeting. Sunday April 27, 2008 from 7-8 p.m. in 305 Kendade. 

11. Adjourn.  The meeting was adjourned by Ms. Zeigler at 7:50 p.m. 


#  #  #  #  #
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